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INFORMATION ONLY 

Rollout for New PPRP Content Sheet for Shipping Box 
Customer Letter # 2025-20 

 

2025-06-09 
 
Dear Colleagues: 
 
As previously communicated in Customer Letter #2024-31, Canadian Blood Services introduced 
a Handling Unit Content Sheet (Figure 1) for Plasma Protein and Related Products (PPRP) 
shipments at our Ottawa site in Fall of 2024. Canadian Blood Services will introduce the new 
Handling Unit Content Sheets to additional Product Distribution sites as identified in the table 
below.   

Distribution Site Implementation Date 
Dartmouth 2025-07-14 
Newfoundland & Labrador 2025-08-25 
Winnipeg  2025-09-22 British Columbia & Yukon 
Edmonton 

2025-11-03 Calgary 
Regina 
Brampton To be determined – further communication to 

follow 
Due to internal system changes, the Handling Unit Content Sheet format (as previously shared 
in Customer Letter #2024-31), has changed slightly as it will no longer feature a QTY Packed 
column. Total quantities of products shipped will be enumerated on the packing slip only. 

Additionally, packing slips will now enumerate the total number of handling units under the 
Special Conditions section (Figure 2).  

There are no changes to packing schemes or insulated shipping containers / conditioning 
plates. 

 
Please share a copy of this customer letter with healthcare professionals at your hospital who 
might be interested in this information. 
 
This customer letter can also be viewed at www.blood.ca in the “Hospital Services” section.  If 
you have questions about this letter, or if you require it in an accessible format, please contact 
your local hospital liaison specialist. 
 
Sincerely, 

http://www.blood.ca/
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Wanda Lefresne, 
Director, Process Management 

 

Figure 1. Sample of updated Handling Unit Content Sheet: 
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Figure 2. Sample Packing Slip: 

 

 


